Meeting Notes

AHA Parent Association December 14th, 2021 meeting -held virtually

Members Present: Heidi Foley, Natalie Ahlm, Joan McCrory, Joanie Vollmers, and Becky Egan

Administrative Update:

- Department heads are updating their program of studies
- Registration for returning students will open after Christmas break
- Registration for new students will be later -around the end of February/start of March
- Diversity Committee: Has been working on a Mexican tradition -Las Posadas and will also be working on events celebrating MLK in January and Black History month in February
- Staff has received professional development on how to better utilize the block schedule to help maintain engagement and use the time more wisely to better educate the students

Volunteer Coordinator Report:

- Dances will have the sign-up genius printed in the Stars Connection up to one month prior to the event -this will hopefully help fill volunteer needs
- The volunteer opportunity sign-up list will be placed in the Stars Connection the first Thursday of every month
- Mother/Daughter Banquet: 2 people have volunteered to lead this.
 - Joanie will get their names and see if they want to host this even in the fall of 2022 or 2023
- Joanie -check with Julie and Kelly to see how planning is going for the Father/Daughter and Mother/Son dance being held at the start of April.

Treasurer's Report:

Becky will check with Nancy Cullen on the Mother/Daughter banquet budget

Chair Report:

- Senior Party: No one has volunteered to lead this. Joan will write up an email that will be sent to senior parents only
- Joan will reach out to Annette and let her know to plan on joining the committee in April
 and in May to see how the meetings are run prior to her taking over in June.

Communication Report:

 Barb -let your replacement know that she can start coming to meeting in April and in May to learn what her role is and to meet the committee.

Secretary Report:

• Lisa -let your replacement know that she can start coming to meetings in April and in May to learn what her role is and to meet the committee.